## **NEVADA FIREARMS COALITION**



5575 Simmons Street, Suite 1-176 North Las Vegas, Nevada 89031 702-373-5935

> www.nvfac.org www.facebook.com/nvfac don@nvfac.org

May 26, 2015

The Honorable Sandoval, Governor State of Nevada 101 N. Carson Street Carson City, NV 89701

RE: SB 175 & SB 240

Dear Governor Sandoval,

The members of the Nevada Firearms Coalition would like to extend our thanks to you for your prompt signature of SB 175 and SB 240.

Senate Bill 175 addresses and corrects several inconsistencies with firearms laws throughout Nevada and particularly within Clark County. Besides adding civil protection to the criminal protection already provided to citizens who are forced to use deadly force in self-defense or in the defense of others, SB 175 eliminates the inconsistencies in state law that were established in 1989 when the statewide firearms preemption laws were enacted. Once this bill is signed, honest gun owners traveling through Clark County will no longer have to worry about violating various city codes and county ordinances that are not in harmony with state law. In addition, citizens will no longer have to present their personally owned handguns to the Sheriff of Clark County for registration within 72 hours or have them subject to confiscation.

Senate Bill 240 ensures that the records of those adjudicated mentally ill are promptly submitted to the Nevada Department of Public Safety. This bill also addresses the Clark County handgun registration program.

We would like to thank you and the members of the legislature for their dedication to providing the citizens of Nevada with practical and just laws.

In appreciation,

Don Turner, President Nevada Firearms Coalition

cc: NVFAC members